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Nathan Smith, Department Commander
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NATIONAL OFFICERS VISITING

                                     Michael Paquette - Commander-in-Chief

              

               Allison Pollit – National President
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MINUTES OF THE ENCAMPMENT

Department Commander Nathan Smith Called the Officers and members of the 138th Annual

Michigan Department Encampment, Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War to  order at 

9:01AM.  (Hereafter the  138th  Annual Michigan Department Encampment will be referred

as the Encampment.)

DC Smith introduced the National Officers in attendance: 

National Commander-in-Chief Michael A. Paquette.

MOLLUS Junior Vice Commander-in-Chief & MOLLUS Michigan Commandery Commander Paul 
Davis.

Banner Editor, Assistant National Counselor-Blue Book, Assistant National Secretary, 

Assistant National Treasurer, and Past Commander-in-Chief James Pahl.

Past Commander-in-Chief Keith Harrison. Past 

Commander-in-Chief Donald Shaw.

Commander-in-Chief Michael A. Paquette was introduced and he made some initial 
remarks.

Past Department Commanders were introduced: Terrance 

McKinch

David Wallace 

Dale Aurand 

David Smith 

Paul Davis 

Donald Shaw 

James Pahl 

Keith Harrison 

Chuck Worley
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Past Department Commanders continued:

Bill Brennan 

Robert Payne

L. Dean Lamphere, Jr.

The Guide and Color Bearer escorted the Auxiliary Officers to the Altar.

DC Smith introduced National Auxiliary President Allison Pollitt and Department of 
Michigan Auxiliary President Connie Horning.

National President Pollitt offered a few remarks. Department 

President Horning offered a few remarks.

The Department Chaplain and the Auxiliary Chaplain proceeded with the Joint Memorial Service.

The Auxiliary lost one sister: Lanette M. Morley 

The Department of Michigan lost:

Richard 0. Bower, Sgt. John S. Cosbey Camp No. 427

 William McAfee, Carpenter-Welch Camp No. 180 

Jentry Farmer, U.S. Grant Camp No. 67

James S. Nedela, Wa-Bu-No Camp No. 250

Robert L. Clark, Robert Finch Camp No. 14

Theodore C. Johnson, Alexander French Camp No. 28 

Warren E. Foote, Wa-Bu-No Camp No. 250

Dennis Clark Derr, Sr., Gov. Crapo Camp No. 145 

Prayer was offered by the Department Chaplain.

The Sisters were then escorted to the door to conduct the business of the Auxiliary.

DC Smith instructed the Guide along with the Color Bearer and Guard to determine if all 

present were entitled to remain. The Guide reported that all Brothers were entitled to 

remain.

De Smith directed the Department Secretary to call the roll of the Officers of the Encampment.
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The roll was called and a copy is in Appendix A.

DC Smith proceeded with the opening ceremony, prayer and the Pledge of Allegiance.

Rules of         the         Encampment  

• Officer reports shall be as submitted with the exception of the Department 

Commander, Department Treasurer, Department Secretary, and Department 

Council.

• Brothers will be able to speak twice on a given topic.

• When speaking identify yourself by name and Camp, and come to the 

microphone.

• If a motion is lengthy or complicated, it is expected that the Brother making the 

motion provide it in writing to the Department Secretary.

• All debate will be done in the spirit of Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty.

• All voting will be done by use of the voting card issued to delegates upon arrival.

• The Department Commander reserves the right to institute other methods of
voting as the circumstances dictate.

• Please turn off or silence your cell phones. If you need to take an incoming 

call, please exit the meeting room.

• Past CinC James Pahl is appointed Encampment Parliamentarian.

• Past Cine Don Shaw is appointed Encampment Counselor.

• Lunch will beat 12:00 PM or thereabouts.

REPORT         BY THE Credentials         Committee   The 

report will be given prior to the nomination of Officers.

APPOINTMENT         OF     ENCAMPMENT         COMMITTEES  

Bylaws: Gary Swain, PCC {Chair), Dick Denney. PCC, and Paul Davis, PDC. Officer Reports:

Charles Worley, PDC (Chair), Robert Payne, PDC and Dale

Aurand, PDC.

Fraternal Relations: Keith Harrison, PCinC (Chair), James Pahl, PCinC, and Cine Michael 

A. Paquette (Honorary).

DEPARTMENT         OFFICERS         REPORTS  
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DC Smith gave the Department Commander's report . (All Officer's reports are in Appendix B 
attached.)

SVDC Swain called for a motion to refer this report and all subsequent reports to the 

Encampment Committee on Officer's Reports. David Smith, PDC so moved and a second 

was given by Terry McKinch, PDC. Motion was approved.

SVDC Swain, PCC gave his report. 

JVDC Kimble, PCC gave his report.

Dept. Secretary Dick Denney, PCC gave his report. 

Dept. Treasurer Bruce Gosling, PDC gave his report.

DC Smith stated that the proposed budget and Treasurer's recommendations

will be acted upon in New Business.

Department         Council:   David Smith, PDC gave the Department Council report.

RECEPTION         AND         REFERENCE  OF         COMMUNICATIONS  

DC Smith asked the Secretary for any communications regarding Bylaws or resolutions. A 

resolution from the Kalamazoo Lincoln Statue Special Committee was presented. 

(Resolution is in Appendix D.)

Other         communications  :   A letter was received from Kevin L. Martin, PDC announcing his 

candidacy for Junior Vice Commander-in-Chief.

A letter was received from Peter J. Hritsko, Jr., Junior Vice Commander-in-Chief announcing his 
candidacy for Senior Vice Commander-in-Chief.

A letter was received from Robert R. Payne, PDC announcing his candidacy for a seat on the 
Council of Administration.

James Pahl, PCinC moved that the Encampment acknowledge the receipt of the letters from 

Brothers Martin and Hritsko and endorse and support Brother Payne for the Council of 

Administration. Second by Terry McKinch, PDC.

Motion was approved.

(All letters are in Appendix F.)

DC Smith declared a break at 10:20 AM. The 

Encampment resumed at 10:30 AM.
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Department         Awards  

ABRAHAM     LINCOLN     AWARD  

DC Smith announced the recipients of the Department Abraham Lincoln Award for 2021-

2022 as Richard Denney, PCC, Bruce Gosling, PCC, and Charles Worley, PDC.

DR.         MARY         EDWARDS         WALKER         AWARD  

There were no submissions for the Dr. Mary Edwards Walker Award this 
term.

J.     RICHARD         GREENE         AWARD  

The J. Richard Greene Award for the best Camp newsletter for the 2021-2022 term was 

awarded to Robert Finch Camp No. 14. Paul Davis, PDC accepted t h.e award for Camp No. 14 

and PDC Davis gave praise to David Smith, PDC for the success of the Camp's newsletter.

AUSTIN         BLAIR         AWARD  

For the greatest member gain (numerical)- Russell A. Alger Camp No. 462.

ORLANDO     LEVALLEY     AWARD      

For the greatest percentage gain- Russell A. Alger Camp No. 462.

REPORTS         OF         STANDING         AND         SPECIAL         COMMITEES  

DC Smith asked for a motion that if any committee recommendation other than Bylaw's is 

unopposed, that be adopted at the sound of the gavel.  Terry McKinch, PDC so moved and 

second from Rob Payne, PDC. Motion approved.

Bylaws     Committee:   SVDC Gary Swain, PCC

(The text of the proposed Bylaw changes and all Committee reports are in Appendix C.)

SVDC Swain, PCC read the proposed change No. 1 for the J. Richard Greene Award.

Discussion ensued. DC Smith called for the vote. Motion failed.
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SVDC Swain, PCC read proposal No.2 concerning Article II, Sections 1 & 2. Discussion 

ensued.

James Pahl, PCinC, moved a substitute motion (Appendix C). Second by David Grimes.

Discussion ensued.

The motion was subsequently tabled.

Proposal No. 2 concerning Article II was referred back to the Bylaws Committee. Graves         

Registration         Committee:   Rick Danes, PCC. (Appendix C.)

Civil     War     Memorials:   John McGill, CC. (Appendix C.)

GAR         Records         Committee:   Gary Gibson, PDC. (Appendix C.)

Communications     and     Technology         Committee:   Robert Payne, PDC, (Appendix C)

Recommendations were Approved.

Committee Reports Con't.

Credentials         Committee         Report  : L. Dean Lamphere, Jr., PDC (Appendix C)

Kalamazoo         Lincoln Project         Special         Committee:   Charles Worley, PDC

Report is in Appendix C. A resolution from the committee requesting additional funds from

the Department for $2500.00. Discussion ensued. James Pahl, PCinC, moved that any excess

income from the National Encampment Committee after bills are reconciled be supplied for  

the  Lincoln Statue project for up to $5000.00. Second by Nathan Tingley, CC. Motion 

approved.

National Encampment Committee: James Pahl, PCinC. Verbal report given. DC Smith 

Called for the lunch break at 11:55 AM.

Encampment resumed at 1:42 PM.

Reports     of         Encampment         Committees  

Encampment Committee on Officer's Reports: Charles Worley, PDC, Chair. Commander's 

report: (Appendix B.) two recommendations.

1. Committee Concurs. Recommendation was approved.

2. Committee concurs. James Pahl moved to have "required concurrence of the "to 
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consultation of'. 2nd by Terrance McKinch, PDC.  Motion approved. 

Recommendation was approved.

Chief of Staff Report: (Appendix B.) three recommendations.

1. Committee concurs. Recommendation was approved.

2. Committee concurs. Recommendation was approved.

3. Committee Concurs. Discussion ensued. Matter was referred to the 

Communications and Technology Committee.

Signals Officer Report: (Appendix B.) Three recommendations.

1. Committee concurs. Recommendation was approved.

2. Committee concurs. Recommendation was approved.

3. Committee concurs.  Recommendation was approved.

GAR Records Officer's Report: (Appendix B.) one recommendation.

1. Committee Concurs. The request to raise the budget by $200.00 was approved.

Civil War Memorials Officer Report: (Appendix B.) three recommendations.

1. Committee had no opinion. DC Smith ruled the recommendation out of order.

2. Committee had no opinion. DC Smith ruled the recommendation out of order. 

Request should be made to Signals Officer.

3. Committee had no opinion. DC Smith ruled the recommendation out of order.

DC Smith declared a break at 2:15 PM. The 

Encampment resumed at 2:27 PM.

Report of the Department Council 

Department Council Report: David Smith, PDC (Appendix B.)

Department Council Audit Report: David Smith, PDC. The audit meets approval.

OLD     BUSINESS  

DC Smith asked if there wasanyold business? There being none the

Encampment moved on to New Business.

NEW         BUSINESS  

Brother Max Riekse proposed a motion about mailing information, Orders, etc. instead of 

utilizing email. Second by Brother Grable. Discussion ensued.
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Motion failed. (Motion in its entirety is in Appendix E.)

DC Smith: At this time, we will address the Department Treasurer's recommendations and 

proposed budget. (Appendix B.)

1. The proposed General Fund budget plus the $200.00 addition be approved. The 

Committee on Officer's reports concurs. Recommendation was approved.

2. That no General Funds be transferred to the Permanent fund this year. The 

committee concurs. Recommendation was approved.

3. Adopt the following: "the annual Unrestricted Balance of the Permanent

4. Fund  be  used  to  reimburse  the  General  Fund  for  any  shortfall  of  revenues over

expenses  of  the  annual  Department  Encampment". The  Committee concurs.

Recommendation was approved.

There was no further New Business. DC 

Smith declared a break at 3:50 PM. The 

Encampment resumed at 4:09 PM.

COMMANDER-IN-CHIEF     REMARKS  

Commander-in-Chief Michael A. Paquette was invited to make further remarks.

FOR         THE         GOOD         OF     THE         ORDER  

DC Smith discharged the Encampment Committees from their duties. He thanked the 

Brothers for their work.

DC Smith thanked the Double-Tree by Hilton for their hospitality. DC Smith 

thanked everyone who made this Encampment possible.

DC Smith reminded everyone that the National Encampment will behere in Grand 

Rapids at this location from August 11-14, 2022. Please visit the Department website for

more information.

DC Smith announced that the Gettysburg Remembrance Day will be held the weekend of 

November 19, 2022.

Charles Worley, PDC read a message about the"Save the Flags Adoption Program". 

(Appendix H.)
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NOMINATION         OF     OFFICERS  

Chairman of the Credentials Committee L. Dean Lamphere, Jr., PDC reported on the 

votingstrength. 40 delegates are eligible to vote.

Nathan Tingley, CC of the Nominations Committee handed the report to the Department

Secretary, who read the findings of the Committee. (Appendix C.)

David Kimble, PCC moved that if there is only one candidate, the Department Secretary cast a 

unanimous ballot and declares that person as elected.

Second by Terrence McKinch, PDC. Motion approved. DC 

Smith handed the gavel to SVDC Swain.

Brother Nathan Smith, PCC was asked if elected to the office of Department Commander

are you willing to serve?  The response was yes. Do you hold any other elected offices in 

the Order? Department Commander and Camp Secretary of LeValley-Heusted Camp No.

255. Three times a call for further nominations was made and no nominations were 

forthcoming. A unanimous ballot was cast and Brother Nathan Smith, PCC was declared 

elected.

SVDC Swain returned the gavel to DC Smith.

Brother Gary Swain, PCC was asked if elected to the office of Senior Vice Department 

Commander are you willing to serve? The response was yes. Do you hold any other 

elected office in the Order? Senior Vice Department Commander. Three times a call for 

further nominations was made and no nominations were forthcoming.  A unanimous 

ballot was cast arid Brother Gary Swain, PCC was declared the elected.

Brother Steve Martin, PCC was asked if elected to the office of Junior Vice Department 

Commander are you willing to serve? The response was yes. Do you hold any other 

elected office in the Order? Department Council. Three times a call for further 

nominations was made and no nominations were forthcoming.
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A unanimous ballot was cast and Brother Steven Martin, PCC was declared the elected.

Brother Dick Denney, PCC was asked if elected to the office of Department Secretary are

you willing to serve? The response was yes. Do you hold any other elected office in the 

Order? Department Secretary, Junior Vice Camp Commander of March to the Sea Camp 

No. 135, and Camp Council of General Orlando M. Poe Camp No. 444.  Three times a 

call for further nominations was made and no nominations were forthcoming. A 

unanimous ballot was cast and brother Dick Denney, PCC was declared elected.

Brother Bruce Gosling, PCC was asked if elected to the office of Department Treasurer 

are you willing to serve? The response was yes. Do you hold any other elected offices in 

the Order? Department Treasurer and Camp Secretary/Treasurer of March to the Sea 

Camp No. 135. Three times a call for further nominations was made and no nominations 

were forthcoming. A unanimous ballot was cast and Brother Bruce Gosling, PCC was 

elected.

Brother David Smith, PDC was asked if elected to Department Council No. 1 are you 

willing to serve? The response was yes. Do you hold any other elected offices in the 

Order? Department Council, and Camp Commander of General Orlando M. Poe Camp 

No. 444. Three times a call for further nominations were made and no nominations were

forthcoming.  A unanimous ballot was cast and Brother David Smith, PDC was elected.

Brother Robert Payne, PDC was asked if elected to Department Council No. 2 are you 

willing to serve? The response was yes. Do you hold any other elected offices in the 

Order? Department Council, Camp Commander of Curtenius Guard Camp No. 17, and 

Camp Council of Gov. Henry Crapo Camp No. 145. Three times a call for further 

nominations was made and no nominations were forthcoming. A unanimous ballot was 

cast and Brother Robert Payne, PDC was elected.

Brother David Kimble, PCC was asked if elected to Department Council No. 3 are you 

willing to serve? The response was yes. Do you hold any other elected offices in the 

Order? Junior Vice Department Commander. Three times a call for further nominations 

was made and no nominations were forthcoming. A unanimous ballot was cast and 

Brother David Kimble, PCC was elected.

ELECTION         OF         DELEGATES         TO         THE         NATIONAL         ENCAMPMENT  

DC Smith called for any Brothers who know with a certainty that they will be 

attending the 2022 National Encampment to please stand and give your name and Camp 

to the Department Secretary.

Secretary announced that 23 Brothers were listed. The Department was allowed 17 

delegates. In the ensuing discussion six Brothers withdrew.
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James Pahl, PCinC moved that the six Brothers that withdrew as delegates be listed as 

alternates one thru six and be the first to be delegates in case of absence of elected 

delegates. The rest of the Michigan Department roster as Brothers in good standing be 

listed as alternates. Second by PCinC Keith Harrison. Motion approved. (List of 

delegates are in Appendix I.)

Any  Brother  planning  to  attend  the  2022  National  Encampment,  please  let the

Department Secretary know by July 6, 2022, so an alternate credential card can be

supplied.

INSTALLATION         OF         OFFICERS  

Commander-in -Chief Michael A. Paquette proceeded to install the Department of 

Michigan Officers for 2022-2023 by ritual.

After the installation of Officers, DC Smith proceeded to close the Annual Michigan 

Department Encampment by ritual.

The Encampment was closed at 4:54 PM.

Respectfully submitted in Fraternity, Charity, and Loyalty, 

Richard Denney, Secretary, Department of Michigan

Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War
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